From: Bella Shinder
Sent: 04 July 2019 15:12
To: Fowler, David
Subject: Abacus school

Hi, my name is Bella, I have been Hampstead resident for my whole life, and I oppose to
Abacus Belsize Park School’s application.

Hampstead is notorious for its greenery. There has been a drastic increase in traffic over my
life living in Hampstead. Not only has this affected the air quality, but it has disrupted
Hampstead’s calmness.

School-run hours are the most unpleasant times of day to be out and about. This is due to the
plethora of schools within the area. Why add another? It is unlikely that young children will
be taking public transport.

Developing a primary school on Roslyn hill will create more unnecessary disruption to the
(already disrupted) neighbourhood. It will mean more traffic, more litter and more chaos.

I want Hampstead’s tranquil character to remain.

John Keats:

“Heard melodies are sweet, but those unheard are sweeier” .

Please help sustain Hampstead’s calmness.

Thanks,

Bella Shinder



